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Privacy statement  

related to EIOPA’s Network on Pension Tracking Systems  

Introduction 

 

1. EIOPA, as a European Authority, is committed to protect individuals with regard to the 

processing of their personal data in accordance with Regulation (EU) No 2018/1725 

(further referred as the “Regulation”).1  

Purpose of the processing of personal data 

 

2. The purpose of processing your data is twofold: a) establish the EIOPA Practitioners 

Network on Pension Tracking Systems (“the Network”); b) manage EIOPA’s relations 

with the members of the Network. 

In particular, collecting your data enables the selection of the members of the Network. 

In addition, it facilitates working relations between EIOPA’s staff members and the 

members of the Network, regarding mainly the organisation of meetings.  

3. Your data is not used for any purposes other than the performance of the activities 

specified above. 

4. Personal data collected and stored is processed according to the conditions set out in 

the above mentioned Regulation. 

 

Controller of the personal data processing 

 

5. The controller responsible for processing your data is EIOPA’s Executive Director. 

 

Legal basis of the processing  

 

6. Article 16a of EIOPA’s revised Founding Regulation. 

 

Personal data collected 

 

7. The personal data collected mainly include:  

- your personal details (name, e-mail, etc.), in order to facilitate contacts with you;  

- the information provided in your CV and motivation letter (such as your education 

and employment details, and possibly trade union memberships), in view of the 

composition of the Network. 

                                                 
1 Regulation (EU) 2018/1725 of the European Parliament and of the Council of 23 October 2018 on the protection 
of natural persons with regard to the processing of personal data by the Union institutions, bodies, offices and 
agencies and on the free movement of such data, and repealing Regulation (EC) No 45/2001 and Decision No 
1247/2002/EC 



To whom are your data disclosed? 

 

8. Personal data collected is mainly disclosed to designated EIOPA staff members and to 

other members of the Network.  

Transfer of personal data to a third country or international organisation  

 

9. No personal data will be transferred to a third country or international organization. 

  

How long are your data kept? 

 

10. The following retention periods shall apply to the personal data collected: 
 

 For the appointed members: two and a half years after the expiry of their mandate; 

 For applicants who have not been appointed: 1 year following the conclusion of the 

selection procedure;   

 In case of a legal challenge, the above dates shall be extended to two years following 

the completion of all relevant proceedings. 
 

Profiling 

11. No decision is taken in the context of this processing operation solely on the basis of 

automated means. 

 

How can you have access to your data, verify their accuracy, rectify them or object to 

their processing? 

 

12. You have the right to access your personal data, receive a copy of them in a structured 

and machine-readable format or have them directly transmitted to another controller, 

as well as request their rectification or update in case they are not accurate.  

13. You have the right to request the erasure of your personal data, as well as object to or 

obtain the restriction of their processing.  

14. For the protection of your privacy and security, every reasonable step shall be taken to 

ensure that your identity is verified before granting access, rectification, or deletion.  

Whom can you contact if you have questions or complaints with regard to data 

protection? 

 

15. Should you wish to obtain access to your personal data, their rectification, or deletion 

or to object to their processing, please send an email to: pensions@eiopa.europa.eu 

  

16. All questions or complaints concerning the processing of your personal data can be 

addressed to EIOPA's Data Protection Officer (DPO@eiopa.europa.eu). Alternatively you 

can also have recourse at any time to the European Data Protection Supervisor 

(www.edps.europa.eu). 
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